SAINT JOHN PAUL I1 PARISH

279 HAMILTON STREET, SOUTHBRIDGE, MA 01550-1876 + 508-765-3701 + WwWW.STIJIP2PARISH.ORG

WORSHIP SCHEDULE/ALABANZA

Vigil Saturday Mass 4:00PM
Sunday Masses

8:00 & 10:00 AM (English); Noon (Spanish)
Weekday Masses: St. Mary Church
Holydays: as announced
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
Temporarily suspended until further notice

PARISH ADMINISTRATION/ ADMINISTRACION
Welcome! If you are new to our parish, please introduce
yourself after Mass to a member of our staff, so we may
better serve you.

iBienvenidos! Si eres nuevo en nuestra parroquia, favor
presentarse después de la misa, para poderte servir mejor.

Parish Office Hours: The parish office is located at 279
Hamilton Street and is open Monday, Tuesday, Wednes-
day & Friday from 9:00 AM to 12:30 PM and from 1:30-
3:00 PM.
Closed Thursdays. The office is closed on weekends and
holidays.

Horas de Oficina Hispana: La oficina para nuestro min-
isterio hispano esta dispuesta los dias de jueves a lunes de
las 10 AM hasta las 3 PM.

SACRAMENTS/SACRAMENTOS
CHRISTIAN INITIATION
Infant baptisms: Baptism can be celebrated during or
apart from Sunday Mass. Please contact the parish office
to make arrangements. An instruction for parents & god-
parents takes place monthly. Please consider attending a
class in the months before the birth of your child.
f The RCIA is an ongoing process designed to meet indi-
vidual needs. Adults: Call the parish office to inquire.

PENANCE Saturdays from 300Pm in St. Mary Parking Lot
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MINISTRY TO THE SICK

Ministers visit our shut-ins weekly or monthly. Please
MASS READINGS FOR notify the parish office for visitation to one’s home or to
November 1, 2020 an area hospital. Communion is brought to Harrington

Memorial Hospital Sunday through Friday.
Prayerful reading during the week before Mass is a great

way to plant the word in our hearts MARRIAGE .
‘ Please call the rectory at least one year in advance of the
First Readine: Malachi 1:14b-2:2b anticipated marriage date to arrange the celebration of the
Respons orialgi’s alm: Psalm 131',1 2.3 ’ Sacrament according to diocesan preparation guidelines.
Second Reading: Thessalonians 2:7b-9 HoLY ORDERS AND RELIGIOUS LIFE

Gospel: Matthew 23:1-12 If you or someone you know is considering a vocation as

a priest, deacon or professed religious, please contact one
of the priests, www.worcestervocations.com or the dioc-
esan Director of Vocations at 508-340-5788.

ALL SAINTS NOVEMBER 1, 2020
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PARISH STAFF/EQUIPO PASTORAL

The following are members of our staff who are willing to serve
your needs. The extension numbers after their names are for
calling the main office number. On the line following each staff
member is their parish email address. Please feel free to contact
us using these addresses:

Mrs. Madeleine Brouillard, Business Manager (ext. 105)
MaddieB.stjp2@gmail.com

Sor Rosa Maria Campos, RODA, Asistente Pastoral (ext. 107)
SrRosaMaria.stjp2@gmail.com

Rev. Kenneth Cardinale, Pastor/Parroco (ext. 103)
krcardinale@gmail.com

Mrs. Margaret Farrand, Rental Coordinator (774-318-8083)
MargeF911@aol.com

Mrs. Pam Goodnow, Director of Music (ext 111)
PamG.stjp2@gmail.com

Marta Rojas, Spanish Music

Rev. Mr. Juan Guzman, Deacon
guzmanjj2019@gmail.com

Mr. Matthew Hart, Middle & HS YM Coordinator (ext 109)
MattH.stjp2@gmail.com

Mrs. Bev Loconto, Parish Secretary (ext. 110)
BevL.stjp2@gmail.com

Ms. Antonia Martinez, Youth Ministry Administrator (ext. 106)
AntoniaM.stjp2@gmail.com

Rev. Wilmar Ramos, Associate Pastor (ext. 104)
ramosq01@gmail.com

TELEPHONE NUMBERS

NUMEROS TELEFONICOS
Rectory/Parish Office 508-765-3701
Mass Schedule 508-765-3701 ext 4
Mass Schedule in Spanish 508-765-3701 ext. 2
Spanish Apostolate/Oficina Hispana 508-765-0394

Food Pantry/St. Vincent de Paul 508-765-0245
Trinity Catholic Academy 508-765-5991
Youth Ministry/Religious Education 508 765-3704
Parish Fax 508-765-3705
LaSalle Reception Center 774-318-8083

! TRINITY CATHOLIC ACADEMY
Trinity Catholic Academy (TCA) is a parish based
school for Pre-school (ages 4-5) through |
Kindergarten and Grade 8.
School office is open on all school days
during school hours.

| Mrs. Josie Citta
| Mrs. Paula Letourneau

Principal
School Secretary
www.trinitycatholicacademy.org
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| Mass Intentions™ ..
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FOR THE WEEIK
Saturday, October 31
4:00PM Jim & Betty Brackett by their daughter, Laurie

Sunday, November 1 - All Saints
8:00AM Roger Lamoureux by his family

10:00AM Alberto Altiery by his wife, Ada

Noon Ramon ‘Mon’ Melendez de Latino Community
amigos

Monday, November 2

9:00AM Smaraldo Salce, 22nd A. by his family

6:00PM Parishioners

Tuesday, November 3

9:00AM Maurice & Grace Powers by their family

6:00PM Deacon Teodoro Camacho, Ist A. by his wife &
family (St Mary Church)

Wednesday, November 4

9:00AM All those sickened by the coronavirus by a
parishioner

Thursday, November 5

9:00AM George & Ellen Duhamel and deceased
members of the Brennan family by Maura
McGrath & Sheila McGrath Wolf

3:00PM Eucharistic Exposition & Benediction at St. Mary

Friday, November 6

9:00AM Memorial Fund Intentions

3:00PM Wedding at ND: Joseph Nader & Jessica Cicero

Saturday, November 7

4:00PM Eustaschio & Rita Trifone by their children

Mass of Resurrection for our departed loved ones
Sunday, November 8 - Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00AM Lorraine Lafreniere, 4th A. by her family
10:00AM Ed Poswiatoski, 6th A. by his family
Noon Parishioners

’f' In Memoriam ’f’

Please remember in your prayers:
Roland G. LaRochelle

May he rest in peace and may his family find comfort from
their faith in Jesus Christ and His resurrection.

SANCTUARY LAMP MEMORIALS
November 2, 2020

Notre Dame Church

Bernard J. Martel, birthday remembrance
by his wife & children

Saint Mary Church

All those who have no one to pray for them
by a parishioner

Ministry Center Chapel
All those who have lost their lives from the coronavirus by
a parishioner
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A Message from Father Ken
Dear friends,

This week, I write about how we are loving and faithful
neighbors to our brothers and sisters around the world,
and how we are faithful and responsible citizens of our
country.

Our Commitment to the Orphan Boys in Haiti
When I was the Associate Pastor at St. Mary Parish 20
years ago, I had the privilege of helping grow the
ministry the parish had to an orphanage for boys in Les
Cayes, Haiti, La Fraternité des Jeunes (The Fraternity
of the Young). This ministry was born in 1990, when
the Parish Council and Youth Ministry Board voted
unanimously to support the orphanage spiritually with
prayer and materially with funds. I also had the great
joy of going to Haiti with some parishioners, meeting
the boys and helping to renovate the orphanage. Our
trip was the first of many that parishioners have made
over the years. When I returned to Southbridge as
pastor three years ago, I was pleased to see that this
ministry still existed in St. John Paul II Parish.

Even in the midst of our own economic challenges, our
parish has maintained its commitment to support the
boys with $18,000 a year, which comes from various
individuals and groups, as well as from funds the parish
raises through Youth Ministry and Knights of
Columbus events, such as the Lenten fish fries, car
washes and parish dinners. As we know, the COVID-19
Pandemic has prevented us from having these
fundraisers, and other groups cannot make the same
generous donations these days either.

The Virus has reached Haiti as well, making all aspects
of life more difficult, including at the boys' home,
which the Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate
operate, and Fr. Fred Carpentier oversees. Fr. Fred
usually visits Southbridge this time of year, but the
virus and the political unrest in Haiti prevent him from
making his annual trip to the U.S. With all this
happening, it is no mystery that Haiti is experiencing
hyperinflation; the Haitian dollar has nowhere near the
buying power it had even six months ago.

The bottom line is that the orphanage needs another
$500 a month to stay open. On behalf of the boys, Joe
LaFleche, head of the Haitian Ministry, and the Haiti
Committee, I ask you to prayerfully consider helping
the boys with regular donations. Helping house and
educate these boys is the answer to a brighter future for
a poor country such as Haiti. Over the past 30 years, we
have helped hundreds of boys stay off the street where
they would live miserable lives, but instead be
productive contributors to the solution, and we with

them. All that stops if our support goes away; the
house will close. If that happens, we are diminished as
well, for some of the least fortunate of Jesus brothers
will be left behind when they were counting on us.

To find out exactly how to help, please call Joe
LaFleche at 508.726.4340. Thanks to all who have
supported the boys' home materially and spiritually,
remotely or in person. Thanks in advance to all who
will answer this call to begin helping. Please keep Fr.
Fred and the boys in your prayers, as they keep us in
theirs each and every day.

Our Commitment As Citizens of Our Nation

At long last, this Tuesday, November 3rd, is election
day. We as Catholics have a responsibility to
participate in the political process. To not do so is to
neglect our duty as citizens, and every Catholic must
also be a faithful and responsible citizen. Our
forbearers came to this country and made many
sacrifices so that we could enjoy the blessings and
freedoms God has bestowed on us. They worked hard
and many, like my Dad, went to war and risked their
lives (many have lost their lives) to defend these
blessings and freedoms. For us to not vote is to
disrespect their legacy and sacrifices. In this way, it is
really a violation of the third Commandment to
"Honor our father and mother". We must examine the
candidates and the issues and where they stand on
them and see how they align with the values of the
Gospel, then prayerfully decide on how and for whom
we are voting.

Granted, it can be extremely difficult to find a
candidate for whom we are comfortable voting
because usually none of them stand completely for
what we consider Gospel values. And while some
issues certainly carry more weight than others, such as
issues which preserve the right to life, we must see
where each candidate stands on all the issues which
involve the preservation of justice, care for the poor,
stewardship of the environment and so forth. To help
us understand the prayerful discernment process we as
Catholics are asked to practice, I point to a wonderful
document which the US bishops have published:
"Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship", a
PDF file for which can be found on the internet at the
following address:
https://www.usccb.org/resources/forming-consciences
-faithful-citizenship-pdf.

DON'T FORGET TO

Yeoo=

This Tuesday
November 3rd!
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I RELIGIOUS
EDUCATION

Religious Ed
Class Schedule

Kindergarten to Sth Grade:
e Sundays, 8:45 - 9:45 am
e Mondays, 4:30 - 5:30 pm

Middle School
e 0—11:00 am (the class ends with attendance at the
10 am Mass in Notre Dame Church).

High School:

e 10:00am - 12:00 Noon, this class starts with the
10:00 am Mass in Notre Dame Church, followed by
the classroom from 11:00 am to 12:00 noon.

If you have any questions on the above, please contact:

e K-5 and Sacraments (Reconciliation or First Com-
munion), Antonia Martinez at 508-765-3704

e Middle School, High School, Mathew Hart at 508-
765-3701, ext 109

We know that there are children who cannot attend face-
to-face in the classrooms because of their health, and
who may not be going to school and taking virtual clas-
ses. We will also offer the opportunity to take virtual
classes via Zoom. It is important that before we start,
you let us know if your child is going to take the classes
in person or via Zoom. Our goal is to serve and support
you at all times.

The cost of registration for each child is $50 and per
family is $75. If you have any difficulty with the cost of
registration, please call Antonia at the Youth Ministry
Office at 508-765-3704 or send me an email to:
AntoniaM.stjp2@gmail.com.

We will adjust to your situation.
We continue to pray together for our health and that of
the entire world,

t:hildren 5 Rellglous Education

{"Thﬂnksgivfng Day
L Mass

Bilingual Mass of Thanksgiving
Thursday, November 26, 2020
9:00 AM at Saint Mary Church

Trinity Catholic Academy
Opening School Year Mass
This Wednesday, November 4, 2020
10:30 AM at Notre Dame Church

Trinity Catholic Academy will once again
be doing a yard cleanup fundraiser. If you
are interested in setting up a time for the
8th grade to come and rake your yard,
please call the school at 508-765-5991.
Just leave a message and someone will get
back to you to schedule a time. Thank you and God Bless!

VOLUNTEER NEEDED
To livestream our daily
STHE e .,} Masses on Facebook at

Saint Mary Church.

Please contact Fr. Ken if
you are interested in helping. Call 508-765-3701,
ext. 103 or email at krcardinale@gmail.com.

|/

oS

October 25, 2020
STEWARDSHIP: $9,337.97
Fuel: $220.00
Candles @ ND: $470.00

Total Parish Income: $10,027.97
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The Circle of Prayer
Our goal is to get EVERYONE in our par-
ish involved in this ministry—there are NO
MEETINGS. The only requirement is that
you pray for the people on the list. Pray in
anyway that is convenient for you—no set
standard, just storm heaven with prayer!
Weekly, the names of those that are re-
ceived will be posted in the bulletin. E-
mails will still be sent out as requests are
received to those with an e-mail address. If you would like
to receive an e-mail, just notify Haydee Ramirez at Hra-
mirezojeda@gmail.com.

G T e

Please pray for the people on our parish
prayer list:

Maureen, Sally, Jason, Gloria,
Paul & Cathy

A Mass of Resurrection for
Our Departed

Loved Ones
Saturday, November 7, 2020
4:00 PM Mass

It is the hope of St. John Paul II Parish that we unite as a
church community to honor and pray for our beloved
members who have gone to share in the kingdom of God
during the past year. You, your family and friends are in-
vited to pray for your loved one at this Mass of Resurrec-
tion.

LARGE NATIVITY SETS NEEDED FOR
NOTRE DAME LONG-TERM

CARE FACILITY

Due to the COVID-19 precautions preventing large gather-
ings in single spaces, Notre Dame Long-Term Care in
Worcester is looking for two additional nativity sets (on
approximately a 1’ scale) to put out for their residents to
enjoy in different wings of their facility. If you have a na-
tivity set that you would like to donate, please contact the
Director of Pastoral Care, Erin McCarthy,
at 508-852-3011. Thank you.

Holy Hour for Lay People to Pray for Priests

On Friday, November 13 from 7—8 pm, a holy hour for
lay people to pray for priests will take place at Immaculate
Conception Church, 353 Grove Street in Worcester. This
holy hour will consist of time for silent adoration, as well
as a short reflection, the rosary, and benediction. Please
join us for this important act of service and prayer for our
priests. Repeats every second Friday of the month.

In Memory Of:

Louis & Eileen Morin
Judy Prisco

Henry & Elly Palmerino
Rene & Noella Cournoyer
Deacon Ed Benvenuti
Cud T. Baird, IV

Bruce Larkin Baird
Eugene Remian

M/M Harry McMahon

& sons, Harry & Bernard
& daughter, Margaret Provost
Arnold Simpson

Pauline M. Gadaire

Moe Capistrand
Deceased members of the
Capistrand & Czyzewski
families

Michelle Lazo

Ed, Dennis & Karen
John & Viola Loconto
Cecile Riel

Pauline Ludwig

Pete & Terry Ramirez
Virginia O’Neil

Anna Catalano

Harry J. Lazo

Vivian Julien
Dolores Payant
Lydia Alicea

Dennis Leduc

Jean & Dom Licastro
Moe Capistrand
Marcelino Hernandez
Aida Alicea

Bob George

November 1, 2020

MEMORIAL

FUND

INTENTIONS

Wishes Of:

daughter, Mary Ellen
sister, Mary Ellen
family

family

family

family

family

Thomas Komorek

family

Michael Mulvey
David Krasnov
Michael Mulvey
David Krasnov
wife, Nancy

Nancy

Nancy Capistrand
Bev & Patrick
Bev & Patrick
friend

friend

friend

niece, Bev

niece, Bev

Nancy Capistrand
Ken & Marcy Scheffler
Susan & Curt
Susan & Curt
Nancy Capistrand
Mary Congdon
M/M Raymond Giroux
a friend

Mary Congdon
Mary Congdon
Mary Congdon
Reed, TJ & Dave

)

"
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COATS FOR KIDS

For the last few years, our Knights of Columbus Council
199 in Southbridge, has been raising money to purchase and
donate children’s winter coats to Catholic Charities to be giv-
en away free to local children. Our goal was always to raise
enough money to purchase and distribute 72 coats every fall,
something we did easily without thinking as to whether or not
the need was greater. In 2018, we found out that the need was
so great that we decided to try to raise as much as we could so
we could purchase many more coats. The drive was so suc-
cessful that we were able to purchase 192 coats and received
16 more from K of C State as a match of 1 free coat for every
case purchased. With so many coats to distribute we were
able to donate to both Catholic Charities and Holy Trinity
Church’s coat closet. In 2019 we again raised enough money
to purchase another 192 coats and received another 48 coats
as matching from the K of C State.

In 2020, because of the COVID-19 pandemic, we will not
be able to hold the fundraising dinner/turkey shoot so we
know that we won’t be able to purchase as many coats as the
last 2 years. But we are determined to go ahead with the
fundraising and do the best we can for the kids.

This year the kid’s coats are sold in cases of 12 for $238,
which is about $20 per coat and we would like to purchase 8
cases. They are also offering teen sizes that are $295 per box
of 12. Our plans are to purchase 4 cases of these larger coats.
The total cost to purchase these 12 cases of coats would be
$3,084, but that would require your help. If you are a busi-
ness or civic group, maybe you could donate $238 and we
could buy 1 case. If that’s too much to ask, 2 donations of
$119 will buy a case. A person or a family could donate $20
which we could put towards purchasing 1 coat. Maybe we
won’t hit our goal of buying the 12 cases, but whatever we do
raise will put a new coat on someone’s child who might other-
wise go cold this winter if we don’t try.

These kids could be a neighbor or most likely be someone
you’ll never know or meet, but we could all get a warm feel-
ing if we pitch in and help keep our kids warm this winter.

If you can help, checks would be payable to K of C Coun-
cil 199 and can be dropped in the collection basket at St. John
Paul 11 Parish with a note on the envelope saying “Coats for
Kids” or just mail them to us at PO Box 176, Southbridge,
MA 01550. Please don’t think that you won’t make a differ-
ence because every dollar counts and it just takes 20 of them
to buy a coat.

Thank you from Council 199,

Ray Fournier
2020 Coats for Kids Chair

A Note from Chris McTigue, Coordinator
Holy Trinity Church

As most of you know, the Winter Coat Closet has been
providing free, warm coasts to those in need for many
years. This year of course, has been a very different
year. After discussion with volunteers, our host church
and the Southbridge Board of Health we have decided to
go forward with opening the Coat Closet. Strict guide-
lines will be in place for socially distancing, wearing
masks and cleaning surfaces. We will be aware of the
news in our area and will close if the situation worsens.
We hope and pray that is not the case.

So we need your help again, getting the word out that
coats are available and if willing, collecting coasts. We
rely so much on donated coats and we will have proce-
dures for handling them and keeping our clients safe.
Thanks so much!

WINTER COAT CLOSET

FREE COATS
One per person please
(men, women, youth & children)

SATURDAY MORNINGS
9:00 AM TO 11:00 AM

November 7 to December 12, 2020
Strict CDC & state guidelines will be in place

Holy Trinity Church
446 Hamilton St., Southbridge
**Please use lower level entrance**

WE ARE ACCEPTING DONATIONS OF
CLEAN, GENTLY USED COATS!

Please, no dry clean only or light-weight coats
or other types of clothing.

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

“Then repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to
God what belongs to God." Your marriage belongs to
God. Bring God into your marriage on the Worldwide
Marriage Encounter Experience via Zoom for seven ses-
sions every Monday and Thursday evenings starting on
November 2 - 23 from 7-9:30 PM. Registration is lim-
ited and a $100 application fee is required. For more in-
formation or to apply, call John and Toni Torio at 718-
344-3700 or visit us at http://www.wwme.org/
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Eucharistic
Exposition and Benediction
(Bilingual, Every Thursday)

3:00 pm to 4:00 pm
Saint Mary Church
in person and via Facebook
Exposicion y Benedicion
Eucaristica
(Bilingue, todos los jueves)

ARE YOU SOMEONE OR DO YOU KNOW
SOMEONE WHO:

e Has expressed an interest in becoming Catholic?

e Has a child over the age of seven who has not been
baptized?

e Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrated
the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist?

We offer an opportunity to come together in a small group to
learn more about our faith. Sessions focus on the teachings
and experience of Church and prepare individuals to celebrate
the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and

Eucharist during the Easter season. You are welcome to par-
ticipate in the process with your questions, your insights and
your faith story in a warm, accepting setting. For more infor-
mation, please contact Deacon Juan Guzman at 508-353-9513
or guzmanjj2019@gmail.com.

Let Your Voice Be Heard - Again

“Say No to ROE”. The state legislature has extended the
session until January 5, 2021. Please remind the members
of the Joint Committee on Judiciary that you oppose the
expansion of abortion in Massachusetts by calling 617-
722-2396 and let them know you are opposed to H3320 and
S1209 - the ROE legislation. Every telephone call helps!
These bills would remove: 1) the requirement that young
girls obtain consent before an abortion; 2) the requirement
that efforts be made to save a living baby who survives
abortion; 3) the requirement that late term abortions be per-
formed in hospitals; and 4) the bills would allow abortion
on demand for all nine months of pregnancy!

For more information about how the ROE legislation would
expand abortion in Massachusetts visit
www.macatholic.org

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER
“Then repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to God
what belongs to God." Your marriage belongs to
God. Bring God into your marriage on the Worldwide
Marriage Encounter Experience via Zoom for seven ses-
sions every Monday and Thursday evenings starting on No-
vember 2 - 23 from 7-9:30 PM. Registration is limited and
a $100 application fee is required. For more information or
to apply, call John and Toni Torio at 718-344-3700 or visit
us at http://www.wwme.org/

October 25, 2020

Club Name
Diamonds
King of Hearts
Lions
Shamrocks
Tigers

Ticket # Winner
33 Virginia lacobucci
22 Joe Westwell
94 Allison O’Donald
9 Jeff Chasse
83 Lucille Tremblay

Congratulations Winners!

CAPTAINS

King of Hearts: Gerry Proulx  774-230-2134

Diamonds: Diane Golas  508-764-6077

Lions: Marguerite Bartlett ~ 508-764-7909

Shamrocks: Carol Carmel ~ 774-304-1038

Tigers: Cara Simpson ~ 508-764-3557
HOW CAN I HELP?

Although Saint John Paul Il Food Pantry has suspended
Food Drives and removed the blue food collection box-
es, we still need you. COVID-19 has forced these tem-
porary changes to our tradition of giving to strengthen

and support our community.

MERCY AND COMPASSION

If you are able to assist with a monetary donation, you
will find an envelope inside your bulletin distributed by
ushers after the weekend Masses. As always, we appre-
ciate your good will and kindness, especially during
these most challenging times.

As of October 25, 2020, we have received
$2,065 in donations.
Thank you very much!
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! Donate today
| | using your debit,
credit card,
checking, or
* savings account.
)

(ts Online

It's safe. It's simple. It's convenient.

http:/ fstjp2parish weshareonline.org
and click Moks o Donation then
click Recurring Donafions

Or scan the

@R code!

Our next classes
November 10 (English)

November 16 (Spanish)
at 7:00 PM

Via Zoom.com
These classes are for parents and Godparents.

Contact Deacon Juan at 508-765-1996
if you have any questions.

Sisters of the Assumption of the
Blessed Virgin

Due to Covid-19 concerns, we will meet virtually in October,
evaluating a decision after that. To facilitate a gathering this
year, begin with announcements from the congregation, a song/
prayer if you wish, a brief reflection that summarizes your
thoughts on a Scripture reading from that current week.

Include a reference to any correspondence we may have re-
ceived from the Congregation. Formulate one or two questions
that the group can then discuss. This faith-sharing should com-
prise the bulk of time for our monthly gathering!

A Prayer to End All Viruses

Dear Lord, we have been praying for an end to the
COVID-19 Virus, and we continue to beg you for
that; but we also see many things for which to pray
in these distressing times; there are so many other
"viruses" for which we need a cure.

Help us find a cure for the virus of racism and vio-
lence in our streets. Help us to find a cure for the
virus which spreads the belief that some people
have less of a right to life than others. Help us to
see that every person -- no matter what race or
stage of development -- is your creation made in
your image and likeness. Remind us that we all
have a right to strive for a full, happy, healthy and
holy life from before the first heartbeat in the womb
to the last in old age, when you call us home natu-
rally. Help us to always live together in love, peace
and justice and work to make your Kingdom come,
when no viruses will exist.

Help us all to see in each other the majesty and
dignity of your Son, our Lord, Jesus Christ, through
whom we ask all these, who lives and reigns with
you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever
and ever. Amen.

MASS

READINGS
FOR NEXT
WEEKEND

November 8, 2020
Thirty-Second

Sunday

Wisdom 6:12-16 / 154
Psalm 63:2, 3-4, 5-6,
7-8

Thessalonians 4:13-18
Matthew 25:1-13

First Reading:
Responsorial Psalm:

Second Reading:
Gospel:



